# Eye on the World June 4, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of June 4, 2022.

## **Compiled by Dave Havir**

**Luke 21:34-36**—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# Canada "freezes" selling firearms

- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Justin Trudeau Announces a 'National Freeze' on Handgun Ownership to Stop People Buying and Selling Handguns Anywhere in Canada" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Ismail Shakil and Anna Mehler Paperny titled "Canada Introduces Law to Freeze Handgun Sales, Ban Look-Alike Toys" was posted at reuters.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Trudeau Introduces the Most Aggressive Gun Control Measures 'In a Generation' " was posted at townhall.com on May 31, 2022.

# Australia seizing firearms

■ An article by Simon Kent titled "Australia's Biggest State [New South Wales or NSW] Begins Fresh Round of Seized Firearms Destruction" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.

## International covid news

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "New Zealand: Court Says Leftist Jacinda Ardern's Coronavirus Border Closures Were Illegal" was posted at breitbart.com on April 27, 2022.

- An article by Frances Martel titled "New Zealand Socialist Jacinda Ardern, in Power After a Sham Election, Gets Warm Welcome From Biden" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Chay Quinn titled "China Finally Ends Shanghai Lockdown After Two Months and Lets the City's 25 Million Residents Out of Their Homes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Adam Solomons titled "China Bans the Word 'Lockdown' and Orders Communist Media to Call Zero Covid Restrictions That Confined 25 Million People to Their Homes 'Static Management-Style Suppression' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Fact Checker Tries to Debunk Study Proving Masks Didn't Work in Europe, Fails Miserably" was posted at bongino. com on June 2, 2022.

## **Comments about US involvement in WHO Global Pandemic Treaty**

- Looking back to November 2021, an article by Patsy Widakuswara titled "U.S. Supports Creation of Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at voanews. com on Nov. 30, 2021.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Gov. DeSantis: 'No Way' Florida Will Support WHO Global Pandemic Treaty" was posted at bongino.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Catalina Jaramillo titled "'WHO Has No Authority to Dictate U.S. Health Policy'" was posted at factcheck.org on May 25, 2022.
- An article by Carina Benton titled "Biden Wants to Give the WHO and China More Power After They Grossly Abused a Pandemic" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Henry Rodgers titled "House Republicans Call on Biden to Withdraw From World Health Organization" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 27, 2022.

# Will monkeypox replace covid?

■ An article by Deane Waldman titled "Will Monkeypox Replace Covid as the Next Great Democrat Scam?" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 3, 2022.

# Comments about international monkeypox

- An article by Jamie Philipps titled "Belgium Becomes First Country to Introduce Compulsory Monkeypox Quarantine: Anyone Testing Positive Must Isolate for 21 Days as 14 Countries Now Confirm Outbreaks and Doctors Warn of 'Significant Rise' in UK Cases" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 22, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Brags Repressive Lockdowns Will Keep Monkeypox Out" was posted at breitbart.com on May 23, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Dr. Robert Malone Slams Gavi for Amplifying Fear of Monkeypox Outbreak" was posted at miamistandard.news on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Joe Davies titled "Cut Your Number of Sexual Partners to Help Fight Monkeypox, Urges World Health Organization as It Warns Outbreak 'May Not Be Containable'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.

■ An article by Spencer Kimball titled "WHO Says Monkeypox Has Been Spreading Undetected as Global Cases Rise to More Than 550" was posted at cnbc.com on June 1, 2022.

## International climate change

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "Sri Lanka Debuts Phone App to Enforce Gasoline Rationing" was posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.

# International climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- An article by Arne Delfs titled "Germany to Bring Back Coal Power Plants If Russia Cuts Gas" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "India: World's Largest Coal Miner to Import for First Time in 7 Years Amid Power Crisis" was posted at breitbart. com on May 31, 2022.

## **Comments about Russian oil and gas**

- An article by Jessica Warren titled "European Union Agrees to Ban More Than Two Thirds of Russian Oil Imports Immediately and 'Wants to Ban 90% by the End of the Year' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.
- An article by James Carstensen titled "'We Want to Stop Russia's War Machine'; EU Agrees to Ban Most Russian Crude Imports" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 31, 2022.

#### Comments about international food crisis

■ An article by Peter Caddle titled "'Massively Dependent' Britain Only One Catastrophe Away From Food Shortages" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.

#### Comments about Israel

- An article by Bar Peleg titled "Trans Woman Takes Israel to Court Over Requirement to Keep Birth Name on ID" was posted at haaretz.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Brand titled "Israeli Air Force Simulates Attack on Iran Nuclear Targets" was posted at townhall.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Israel, Saudi Arabia Make Deal for Security Arrangements in Straits of Tiran for Flyover Rights" was posted at jpost.com on June 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Chris Matthews titled "Iran Reveals Top Secret Underground Drone Base Under a Mountain Range Where It Keeps at Least 100 Missile-Armed UAVs on Standby" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Harry Robertson titled "Iran's Revenue From Oil and Gas Exports Has Jumped 60% as Russia's War Sends Energy Prices Soaring" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 30, 2022.

- An article by Aron Rosenthal titled "Assassination of IRGC [Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps] Officer Is New Phase in Iran-Israel Shadow War" was posted at jpost.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Bennett to IAEA Secretary-General: World Must Work Together Against Iran" was posted at jpost.com on June 3, 2022.

## Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Jeremy Beaman titled "OPEC+ Announces Oil Production Boost Following International Pressure" was posted at washingtonexaminer. com on June 2, 2022.

#### Comments about Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Nancy A. Youssef and Vivian Salama titled "U.S. to Send Advanced Rocket Systems to Kyiv, Officials Say" was posted at wsj.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Arming Ukrainians With 'More Advanced Rocket Systems' With Pledge That They Won't Be Used to Shoot Targets Inside Russia" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Bill Bostock titled "Germany Says It Will Send Heavy Weapons to Ukraine, After Criticism for Holding Back in Line With Putin's Aims" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger "Canada Looks to Buy Up to \$500 Million in Arms for Ukraine" was posted at the postmillennial.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Zelenskyy Says Ukraine Is Losing 60 to 100 Soldiers a Day, a Rare Glimpse of Ukraine's Losses During Russia's Invasion" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Nathan Hodge titled "Analysis: After 100 Days of War, Putin Is Counting on the World's Indifference" was posted at cnn.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Michael Starr titled "Large Russian Naval Landing Force 'Ready to Perform Intended Tasks'—Report" was posted at jpost.com on June 3, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zion Gad titled "Putin Undergoing Cancer Treatment, Survived Assassination Attempt—U.S. Intel Report" was posted at jpost. com on June 3, 2022.

# Will NATO expand?

- Following is an excerpt from a policy found at "Enlargement and Article 10" at nato.int on May 18:2022: "Since 1949, NATO's membership has increased from 12 to 30 countries through eight rounds of enlargement . . . NATO's 'open door policy' is based on Article 10 of it's founding treaty. Any decision to invite a country to join the Alliance is taken by the North Atlantic Council on the basis of consensus among all Allies."
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "U.S. General: Finland, Sweden in NATO May Not Require More American Boots on Ground" was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.

## **Comments about Russian oligarchs**

- An article by Hannah Towey titled "Western Allies Are Considering Lifting Sanctions on Russian Oligarchs Who Voluntarily Donate Some of Their Fortune to Fund Ukraine, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Isabel Debre and Jon Gambrell titled "Sanctioned Russian Oligarch's Megayacht Hides in a UAE Creek" was posted at apnews.com on June 1, 2022.

# Comments about China and "Top Gun"

- Looking back to July 2019, an article by John Hayward titled "'Top Gun' Sequel Drops Japanese, Taiwanese Flags From Maverick's Jacket to Appease China" was posted at breitbart.com on July 20, 2019.
- An article by David Ng titled "As Chinese Financier Bows Out, 'Top Gun Maverick' Restores Taiwanese, Japanese Flag Patches" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman and David Averre titled "Top Gun Faces Being Banned in China After Putting Taiwan Flag Back on Maverick's Leather Bomber Jacket as Hollywood 'Stops Trying to Please Chinese Censors' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

■ An article by Staff titled "Explosive Audio Leak Details China's Plan to Invade Taiwan" was posted at timesofindia.com on May 23, 2022.

## **Comments about Russia and China**

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russia and China Veto Resolution Responding to North Korean Missile Launches; First Time in 15 Years" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 27, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

- An article by Victor Nava titled "Toronto Police Shoot and Kill Armed Man Near Elementary School" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Rose titled "Huge 46-Foot, 30-Ton Humpback Whale That Was Cut Free From Illegal Fishing Net Off [Island of] Majorca Dies After Beaching a Week Later on Another Beach [in Valencian Community, Spain] 190 Miles Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Hasan Ali titled "The U.S. Is Losing a Strategic, Nuclear-Armed Ally [Pakistan] to China" was posted at time.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Carina Stathis titled "[Australian] Dietitian [Susie Burrell] Shares the Three 'Danger' Times of the Day You Should Avoid Eating [11:01 a.m., 3:14 p.m. and 9:31 p.m.] If You Want to Lose Weight—and It Could Save You 750 Calories" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Hundreds of Ancient Egyptian Artifacts Including 2,500-Year-Old Painted Sarcophagi With Mummies Inside and Bronze Statues of Deities Unearthed at the Necropolis of Saqqara Go On Display Near Cairo" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.

- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Woke Toronto [George Brown] College Forces Students to Sign Waiver Acknowledging How They Benefited From the 'Colonization and Genocide of Indigenous Peoples' Before They Can Enter Zoom Class" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Hungary Will Not Allow Ideological 'Gender Madness' in Schools: Justice Minister" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan and Alex Oliveira titled "Mexico Scrambles to Clear Mudslides and Floods After Hurricane Agatha Slammed Into Land at a Record-Breaking 105 MPH—the Strongest Ever for May—Driving Residents and Tourists Into Shelters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Janey Olohan titled "U.S. Embassy at Vatican Flies Pro-LGBTQ Rainbow Flag" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Weston Blasi titled "Elon Musk Wants Tesla Staff to Return to Office, but 52% of Global Workforce Would Rather Take a Pay Cut Than Come Back" was posted at marketwatch.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Great Reset: European NGO Pushes Public to Use China-Style App to Report 'Digital Violence' and Hate Speech" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jade Le Deley titled "Needle Attacks at Nightclubs Across France Mystify Authorities" was posted at latimes.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Tom Phillips titled "El Salvador Accused of 'Massive' Human Rights Violations With 2% of Adults in Prison" was posted at theguardian.com on June 2, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Allen West titled "America's Unique Freedom" was posted at townhall.com on May 30, 2022. Following is the article.

I pray you took time to honor Memorial Day, which is not a "happy" time, but rather a time for remembrance and reflection. This weekend, I joined veterans and active duty service members at The Committee to Support and Defend's first Memorial Day Muster, which recognized and commemorated those who gave the last full measure of devotion for this nation. We honored those who gave their lives to preserve this great endeavor that has resulted in the longest running constitutional Republic that the world has ever known. America is the grandest experiment in self-governance and individual rights, freedoms, and liberties.

Consider the events of April 19, 1775 at a place called Lexington Green in Massachusetts. As the British landed and were marching inland towards Concord for the purpose of destroying a weapons and armaments factory, men of valor prepared and answered the call to arms. The British military was the most powerful land force the world knew. Yet, those Sons of Liberty knew there was something at stake: liberty from tyranny. And so, they took the field of Lexington Green and fired the shot that was heard around the world.

- There was no Army. That came later on June 14, 1775.
- There was no Navy, or Marines. They would come later in October and November.
- There was not even a declared nation. That would come the following year on July 4, 1776.

All that stood on that field were committed, armed individuals who knew the price of freedom. They knew that if the British were successful in destroying the armaments factory the Sons of Liberty would not be supplied weapons. They knew that as long as they were armed individuals they could be free citizens. If disarmed, they would only be subjects.

And so it was that, after defeating the British in our Revolutionary War, the business of constructing the rule of law for this new constitutional Republic took place. The initial Articles of Confederation had proven to be too weak for the young Nation, America. The founders gathered and created a document called the Constitution of the United States of America. And the first amendments to that Constitution were called our individual Bill of Rights, because the freedom of the individual was deemed preeminent.

The lessons of the fight against the British taught the framers an important point, the passive rights of the First Amendment had to be backed by a unique freedom, an active freedom—the Second Amendment.

In a free society, our individual rights demand a high degree of responsibility. Sadly, we are witnessing a breakdown in individual responsibility. The progressive socialist left attack the weapon, while not engaging the individual. Those who attack gun manufacturers are no different from the British who sought to destroy the factory in Concord, Massachusetts. Do we seek punitive damages against car manufacturers or alcohol beverage producers when there is a loss of life related to DUIs? Of course, we do not. We hold the individual responsible...so why is that not the case when it comes to the right to keep and bear arms?

There are countless shootings in America's urban centers, yet no outrage. Our children are exposed to violent video games, no outrage there. We fail to treat mental illnesses and update the records of disturbed individuals in our ATF background system. This is because there are those who wish to undermine individual freedom. There are those who prefer subjects rather than citizens.

History shows disarming law-abiding legal firearms owners has never ended well. Two prevalent examples are Adolf Hitler in Germany and Hugo Chavez in Venezuela, where gun registration and the elimination of private gun ownership occurred. We know the result.

We can implement real solutions to the issue of shootings. America heavily secures our sporting and entertainment venues.

Why can we not provide better security for our children?

What if we enlisted the hundreds of thousands of veterans to once again stand guard and protect our children?

What if Uvalde parents had been armed and trained gun owners?

What if instead of being held back, detained, tased and handcuffed by local law enforcement, they were able to defend their children?

- A simple man and friend, Stephen Willeford, an NRA trained firearms instructor, used his own AR-15 to neutralize the shooter of his church in Sutherland Springs, Texas.
- It was another friend and a trained, responsible gun owner, Jack Wilson, who neutralized the gunman at his church in White Settlement, Texas with one shot from 15 yards.
- These were just ordinary citizens...who were armed.

So, tell me why we want to disarm legal, law abiding, trained, and responsible gun owner citizens? If we wish to continue to Live Free, we must continue to do as those who we commemorate this Memorial Day have done — we must protect and defend our right to keep and bear arms.

Steadfast and Loyal.



An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Joe Biden Admitted in 1985 Criminals Will Get Firearms 'With or Without Gun Control' " was posted at breitbart.com on June 3, 2022. Following is the article.

On July 9, 1985, during debate over the Firearm Owners Protection Act (FOPA), Senate Judiciary Committee member Joe Biden (D-DE) sided with the NRA and argued criminals can get guns "with or without gun control."

NBC News notes the Judiciary Committee concurred with the Republican majority in support of FOPA, then it passed on the Senate floor "by a lopsided 79-15."

Biden voted for FOPA, which NBC News describes as a piece of legislation that "allowed dealers to sell rifles, shotguns and ammunition through the mail, and, eventually, the internet."

They noted that FOPA also "limited federal inspections of firearms dealers while allowing them to sell guns at gun shows, which helped them grow in size and popularity. And it made it easier for private collectors to sell guns without obtaining a federal dealers' license, which would play a role in what later became known as the 'gun show loophole.'"

And prior to voting for voting for FOPA, Biden actually argued in defense of it.

The Congressional Record for the Senate on July 9, 1985, quotes Biden describing FOPA as a "balanced piece of legislation that protects the rights of private gun owners while not infringing on law enforcement's ability to deal with those who misuse guns or violate laws."

He added, "During my 12 and a half years as a member of this body, I have never believed that additional gun control or federal registration of guns would reduce crime. I am convinced that a criminal who wants a firearm can get one through illegal, nontraceable, unregistered sources, with or without gun control."

On June 2, 2022, President Biden pushed eight different gun controls, including an entire ban on a politically-defined category of firearms which Democrats call "assault weapons."



An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Issues 7 Month-of-June Proclamations" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 1, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

- National Immigrant Heritage Month
- National Caribbean-American Heritage Month
- Black Music Appreciation
- LGBTQI+ Pride Month
- Great Outdoors Month
- National Ocean Month
- National Homeownership Month



An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Will America Remain Virtuous Enough to Be Free?" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 1, 2022. Following is the article.

John Adams, who would soon surrender the presidency to Thomas Jefferson, ventured up to Capitol Hill on Nov. 22, 1800, to deliver the first-ever in-person presidential address in the not-yet-finished home of the United States Congress.

It was noon on a Saturday. What message did he deliver?

First, Adams congratulated the American people for building the Capitol itself.

"I congratulate the people of the United States on the assembling of Congress at the permanent seat of their government, and I congratulate you, gentlemen, on the prospect of a residence not to be changed," he said. "Although there is cause to apprehend that accommodations are not now so complete as might be wished, yet there is great reason to believe that this inconvenience will cease with the present session."

Then Adams pointed to morality, religion and God.

"It would be unbecoming the representatives of this nation to assemble for the first time in this solemn temple without looking up to the Supreme Ruler of the universe and imploring His blessing," he said.

"May this territory be the residence of virtue and happiness!" said Adams. "In this city may that piety and virtue, that wisdom and magnanimity, that constancy and self-government, which adorned the great character whose name it bears be forever held in veneration! Here and throughout our country may simple manners, pure morals, and true religion flourish forever!"

This was not a new theme for the nation's second president or for his contemporaries.

## **Depravity of French monarchy**

In 1778, while serving the newly independent United States as a commissioner to France, Adams passed by a mansion called Bellevue that King Louis XV had built as a residence for his mistress, Madame de Pompadour.

Adams came to view this estate as a symbol of the depravity of the French monarchy.

- "I asked some questions about this place," Adams wrote in his diary on June 2, 1778, "and was informed that it was called Bellevue and was the residence of the Kings Aunts Adelaide and (Victoire), two of the surviving daughters of Louis the fifteenth. That this palace had been built and this establishment made by that monarch for Madame Pompadour, whom he visited here, almost every night for twenty years, leaving a worthy woman his virtuous Queen alone at Versailles . . ."
- "The foundations of national morality must be laid in private families," Adams went on to say in this same diary entry.
- "In vain are schools, accademies, and universities instituted, if loose principles and licentious habits are impressed upon children in their earliest years," he said. "The mothers are the earliest and most important instructors of youth . . . The vices and examples of the parents cannot be concealed from the children. How is it possible that children can have any just sense of the sacred obligations of morality and religion if, from their earliest infancy, they learn that their mothers live in habitual infidelity to their fathers, and their fathers in as constant infidelity to their mothers."

#### Letter to his cousin

On June 21, 1776, while serving in the Second Continental Congress, which would soon pass the Declaration of Independence, Adams responded to a letter from his cousin Zabdiel Adams, who, according to the Massachusetts Historical Society, was a Christian clergyman.

- "Statesmen my dear sir, may plan and speculate for liberty, but it is religion and morality alone, which can establish the principles upon which freedom can securely stand," wrote Adams.
- "The only foundation of a free constitution, is pure virtue, and if this cannot be inspired into our people, in a greater measure, than they have it now, they may change their rulers, and the forms of government, but they will not obtain a lasting liberty. They will only exchange tyrants and tyrannies," he said.
- "You cannot therefore be more pleasantly, or usefully employed than in the way of your profession, pulling down the strong holds of Satan," Adams told his cousin. "This is not cant, but the real sentiment of my heart."

## Letter to Massachusetts militia

Twenty-two years later, when he was president of the United States, Adams delivered the same message to the Massachusetts militia.

■ "We have no government armed with power capable of contending with human passions unbridled by . . . morality and religion," said President

Adams. "Avarice, ambition (and) revenge or galantry, would break the strongest cords of our Constitution as a whale goes through a net.

■ "Our Constitution was made only for a moral and religious people," he said. "It is wholly inadequate to the government of any other."

## Moral and religious foundations

What would John Adams think if he were told about the recent mass murders in Buffalo, New York, and Uvalde, Texas? Would he think they were manifestations of a gun problem in America or a moral problem?

To pass the American tradition of freedom down to future generations we must also pass down the moral and religious foundations needed to sustain it.



An article by Jon N. Hall titled "Helping the Greenies Understand Fossil Fuels" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 25, 2022. Following is the article.

Climate-change environmentalists worry that the Earth is too warm. They seem to think they know what the temperature of the planet should be. Those who do not share their certitude about what the correct temperature of the Earth is, call these folks "warmists" or "greenies."

The big bane of the greenies, their *bête noire* (excuse my French), is fossil fuels. The greenies are especially vexed by ICE, the internal combustion engine. That's because ICE vehicles run on fossil fuels, the petroleum products petrol (gasoline) and diesel. That such engines have been used in virtually all vehicles for a century is of no concern to the greenies; ICE vehicles have gotta go, lest the world end in twelve years.

Greenies disapprove of carbon and fret about carbon footprints, even though they themselves are carbon-based lifeforms, one assumes. Fossil fuels consist of hydrocarbons.

The problem with burning hydrocarbons in ICE vehicles, according to the greenies, is the release of carbon into the atmosphere. But ICE vehicles can get around the carbon problem by using the other element in hydrocarbons. Hydrogen is the fuel in a HICE, a hydrogen internal combustion engine. The only exhaust from HICE vehicles is water.

ICE vehicles designed to run on fossil fuel can be retrofitted or adapted to run on hydrogen. This writer first learned of this when a local newspaper reported on Roger E. Billings, who converted a Model A to work on hydrogen. Fuel cells can also use hydrogen to produce power for electric cars.

But although hydrogen is the most abundant element in the universe, hydrogen production on Earth can entail fossil fuels. So, whether one burns it in an ICE or uses it to produce electricity for fuel cells, how green can hydrogen really be?

And how green are the Tesla and the other new electric cars?

It has often been noted, at least on Fox News, that electric cars aren't really green and eco-friendly when their batteries are recharged with electricity from power plants that burn fossil fuels. But even in areas where batteries are recharged from windmills or solar farms or nuclear power, they're still not all that green. You see, the materials and energy used to manufacture windmills and solar panels involve fossil fuels.

The prospect of ending our reliance on fossil fuels is daunting for more reasons than replacing an energy source. Some of a barrel of crude oil is used for non-energy products, like plastics. Everywhere one looks in today's world, one sees plastics. This keyboard I'm typing on sure looks like it's plastic to me.

How do the greenies propose to replace all the other products, even food, like cattle feed, that come out of a barrel of oil? Because of the war in Ukraine, American farmers are short on fertilizers, which are made from petroleum. Petrochemicals are used throughout today's economy.

Personal transportation, that the greenies think so monstrous, may be the least technological problem in getting off of oil. It's all the petrochemicals that aren't destined for energy that seem to form more formidable problems. And if they can't come up with replacements for petrochemicals, then they'll need to keep drilling.

One wonders if your average greenie understands that one can't use a barrel for just anything; we can't turn an entire barrel just into plastics or whatever one likes. The distillates that go into petrol and diesel must be used for those products; they can't be used to make plastic, fertilizer, cattle feed, asphalt, etc.

In "How to take the 'petro' out of the petrochemicals industry," one reads of "electrosynthesis," a replacement process which aims to get us the chemicals we need without having to drill for oil. However, in "Can the world make the chemicals it needs without oil?" one reads:

Harry Gray, a chemist at the California Institute of Technology... has analyzed what's needed to displace fossil fuels with electrosynthesis. Of making commodities [i.e. replacements for petrochemicals] by electrosynthesis, he says, "I think we'll be there within 10 years."

So science is not yet able to replace the myriad petrochemicals the world needs. And we've only just begun to replace the world's fleet of cars with electric versions. But folks are suffering now. They need relief ASAP. Inflation is raging.

Unfortunately, the greenies like inflation. They think high prices will get folks to go green, even though their green businesses are subsidized by the government and aren't very green, as they depend on fossil fuels.

There's a way to take the edge off the crisis we're currently enduring, and that's to consume less, to drive less, to conserve, to not be so damn wasteful. And if Americans were to do these things, the dreadful inflation they're enduring should begin to abate. This should be the year that Americans don't take a summer vacation. Take a "staycation" this summer.

 $\star$   $\star$   $\star$   $\star$ 

An article by Frederick Hink titled "Forget the Marxists: Here's the Real Enemy of America" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 25, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

To win any fight, we must first know our enemy. There are those who argue we are in a struggle with Marxism, though in reality, we battle the organizational and operational tenets of the Marxist tree, not the ideology itself. We know that this is not a Marxist movement because it ignores Marxism's core clientele: the workers. In fact, these people despise the Marxist's traditional constituents. Instead, they toil for a small minority of the "marginalized" in society whom middle Americans find to be fringe and anathema to their core values.

Even then, their movement doesn't seek a revolution of the marginalized. They define the ills of society so that governments can unilaterally impose restitutive "justice": defunding law enforcement and prosecution, promoting violence and riots, and forcing curriculum indoctrination throughout the educational system. They seek power through chaos.

If there is a power that wishes to usurp a democratic and free market society, then to attack with the chaos of a Marxist "revolution" will drive those most affected to willingly surrender freedom for security—You will own nothing and be happy!—and into the warm arms of the promise of a new civilization dedicated to the progress of mankind. Italy once succumbed to the promises and adopted fascism upon the bourgeoisie's and governing elites' fears from the encroaching evils of socialism, as had been witnessed in Soviet Russia.

Don't be fooled by rhetoric. Fascism is an evolution of socialism. The difference is how the economy is managed. Ludwig von Mises summarized the primary differences between socialism (the Russian pattern) and fascism (the German pattern).

- Socialism owns everything, and the individual is simply a serf to the state.
- Fascism "preserves private ownership of the means of production and keeps the appearance of ordinary markets," though these markets are highly controlled by the state.

The German pattern, Nazism, introduced, through its barbarity, the dark specter of fascism, but fascism's evil birth was in Italy. Disillusionment following WWI was the catalyst for fascism. Benito Mussolini, an avowed socialist, too became disillusioned and, with the partnership of neo-Hegelian philosopher Giovanni Gentile (who stated, "Fascism is a form of socialism; in fact, it is its most viable form") developed a system and philosophy that nationalized the will of the people and integrated limited markets into the state.

- Socialism enslaves the soul.
- Fascism enslaves the illusion of freedom.

Fascism has been described as Corporatism. Many mistakenly believe that it was centered on capitalism and nationalism and was thus a right-wing movement. It was not. Mussolini termed Corporatism (the state) as a means of

economic and societal organization and control within the confines of fascism; the state is the corporation, and the individual silos of the economy, which he termed syndicates, are the means to collectivize society.

In a 1926 speech, Mussolini laid out the role of markets within the state: "The Ministry of Corporations is not a bureaucratic organ, nor does it wish to exercise the functions of syndical organizations which are necessarily independent, since they aim at organizing, selecting and improving the members of syndicates[.] . . . [I]n the centre and outside, [the] integral corporation becomes an accomplished fact, where balance is achieved between interests and forces of the economic world . . . The achievement of these aims is speeded up by the fact that all economic organizations, acknowledged, safeguarded and supported by the Corporative State, exist within the orbit of Fascism; in other terms they accept the conception of Fascism in theory and in practice."

It is the actual structure of Mussolini's fascism—the partnership between governmental authority and economic syndical cooperation—that is the model for current attempts at using fascism to infiltrate and control global economic, political, and cultural institutions.

In a 2022 letter to CEOs of BlackRock, Larry Fink wrote: "Capitalism has the power to shape society and act as a powerful catalyst for change . . . When we harness the power of both the public and private sectors, we can achieve truly incredible things."

No, Larry Fink, Bill Gates, George Soros, nor any of the other Davos creeps is a Mussolini lurking in the weeds. Each of them is a steward of individual syndicates, but the power rests in the corporation: the World Economic Forum.

Today, we see the WEF as the binding strap on the fascio, or syndicates. It acts as both an ideological center and an organizing force for universally stated goals for the management of mankind. A brief listing of these WEF U.S.-based partner corporations (below) demonstrates the syndicates organized under the umbrella of the corporation.

Organizers of the "World Economic Forum, the Great Reset" wrote: "As we enter a unique window of opportunity to shape the recovery, this initiative will offer insights to help inform all those determining the future state of global relations, the direction of national economies, the priorities of societies, the nature of business models and the management of a global commons. Drawing from the vision and vast expertise of the leaders engaged across the Forum's communities, the Great Reset initiative has a set of dimensions to build a new social contract that honors the dignity of every human being."

The implementation of ESG (Environmental, Social and Governance), as an example, has been ordered from the WEF to the world financial syndicates, and Mr. Fink is taking his orders seriously by aggressively pushing ESG. ESG is fast becoming the great culling of industry. While there has been recent pushback, Davos and the WEF are not deterred. ESG uses metrics to provide social responsibility scores for corporate commitment to woke management and the war against climate change. ESG will be a requirement for Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) filings in the near future. It is already hav-

ing deleterious effects on the oil and gas industry and is one of the origins of our current energy crisis. The energy syndicate, too, has followed its orders.

Following is an excerpt from "Fascism Doctrine and Institutions" by Benito Mussolini in 1932: "The Fascist conception of the State is all embracing; outside of it no human or spiritual values can exist, much less have value. Thus understood, Fascism, is totalitarian, and the Fascist State - a synthesis and a unit inclusive of all values - interprets, develops, and potentates the whole life of a people."

Those outside fascism hold no value. We must fight back against the tirades of these infantile intellectual dwarfs; fight back against woke capitalism; fight back against the indoctrination of your children; fight back against their unleashing of chaos upon our streets. Use your two votes, at the ballot box and in your wallet, to push back as much as you can, but there will be more for us to do.

We are not fighting Marxism, socialism, or communism. This is a top-down revolution. We are fighting a fascism that surpasses Mussolini's and Hitler's dreams of complete power over the people, for this is global in nature. The sooner we can develop the strategy to stave off these attacks and possibly even beat them back, the sooner we can start the long march toward freedom once again. Without defining and understanding the enemy, we will lose.



An article by J.B. Shurk titled "The True Evil of the World Economic Forum" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 26, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

Whenever I listen to Klaus Schwab and his Davos Death Cult buddies openly discuss their plans for world domination, I always think, "Are we really going to let another power-hungry German walk us into global conflagration?"

For a while there, I believed that Western allies had endured enough death and slaughter from the first two world wars to forge an informal understanding among themselves that uncontrolled German megalomania invariably leads to malignant outcomes for all.

Then came German reunification, and the nation's inevitable economic dominance over all of Europe assured its status as the most powerful member of the European Union.

All that effort to constrain the German empire's influence went up in smoke. It turns out that it is far easier to conquer the European continent with flowery promises of "peace," "economic integration," and "international cooperation" than it is to send jackbooted shock troops marching past the Arc de Triomphe and down the Champs-Élysées.

Still, the Americans, Canadians, and Brits would never sit idly by while German powerbrokers remake the world in their image, right? Wrong!

Just listen to Joe Biden, Justin Trudeau, and Boris Johnson all parroting that same Build Back Better Boobery in unison, as if they operated under the influence of some nefarious hive mind.

At first, hearing world leaders squawk identical World Economic Forum talking points was disconcerting. Then it was nauseating. Now it just makes them sound like walking, talking robots all under the WEF's control.

■ That's where we are today, as the world's 1% of the 1% celebrate their own magnificence in Davos and plot mankind's future without even the pretense of seeking mankind's consultation, let alone permission.

"The future is not just happening," Schwab proclaimed to his SPECTRE-like cabal in Switzerland. "The future is built by us, by a powerful community such as you here in this room."

So now the world waits in trepidation to discover just what Kaiser Klaus and his new nobility have in store for the rest of us.

- Will another paralyzing round of viral pandemics bring a return of economic lockdowns, rigid population control, and injection mandates?
- Will a global cyber-attack cut off the internet for billions and plunge the world into darkness?
- Will Green New Steal Socialism exacerbate global poverty, unleash famine, and trigger mass population die-offs?
- Whatever happens next, the WEF has already gamed the situation and is ready to profit from the world's pain.

In another era, World Economic Forum attendees would be rounded up and put on trial for undermining the health and security of sovereign nations. Heck, if people properly understood the WEF as an evil engine for driving Marxist totalitarianism around the planet, they might skip the trials and go straight to the sentencing. When so many of today's leaders have already handed over their nation states' keys to the aspiring dictators in Davos, however, ordinary people around the world have a real problem.

Schwab does not hide his master plan to destroy national self-determination. It's a simple two-step process.

- First, you capture political and economic leadership by bringing them into the WEF Club.
- Then, by hook or by crook, you train those global leaders to "collaborate" for the benefit of the WEF's members, rather than the national populations they ostensibly represent.

There's an important lesson here for those who properly object to a bunch of unelected oligarchs manipulating world events for their own purposes. When the wealthy and powerful sing the praises of "international cooperation," they are almost always sticking it to ordinary people. Rigorous competition, not cooperation, is the key to keeping power in check and providing ample opportunity for all.

Since World War II, the West has been brainwashed into accepting the opposite falsehood.

■ Competition leads to tragedy and that only forced cooperation can foster long-term peace.

- Nationalism is equated with racism.
- Patriotism is derided as another civic opiate for the masses.
- Free markets were long ago buried with byzantine domestic regulations and international trade agreements that protect multinational monopolies at the expense of aspiring start-ups lacking the resources to overtake companies with heavy political clout.

Just as American workers can't compete against Chinese slave labor, and oppressively regulated American factories can't compete against scarcely regulated foreign enterprises, American voters can't find representation in Washington, D.C., when that town's bureaucratic army works not for Americans, but rather for the interests of foreign governments, multinational corporate boards, international financial heavyweights, and Western military alliances.

As Biden hands the Chinese-aligned World Health Organization power over Americans' health and delivers to the United Nations control over Americans' future use of hydrocarbon energy, an ever-smaller group of global elites assumes greater control over everyone else. As they do so, they glorify their efforts as a victory for a "rules-based international order."

In reality, a "rules-based international order" is antithetical to American liberty and independence.

- It undermines the power and self-determination of ordinary Americans and empowers the technocratic assembly of self-identified "experts."
- It disregards the democratic interests of Americans generally and imposes the will of the über-1% upon everyone else.
- It sacrifices American law for international agreements.
- It substitutes government-approved speech for free speech.
- It destroys privacy while justifying mass surveillance.
- It transfers Americans' control over their personal wealth to the intermediary machinations of money-printing central banks.
- It elevates the power of global governing bodies over the statutory authority of local jurisdictions.
- It fortifies the intrusive reach of an unelected bureaucracy while weakening protections for individual rights.
- It resurrects, in other words, a feudal system where a small number of lords and ladies hoard power over a borderless economic zone whose surviving serfs are expected to "own nothing and be happy" or else.

When "elites" cooperate among themselves, they take what they can, regulate what they can't, and shiv everyone else. That's the World Economic Forum in a nutshell.

\* \* \* \* \*

An article by Simon Kent titled "Global Elites Converge on Washington DC for Bilderberg Group Meeting" was posted at breitbart.com on June 3, 2022. Following is the article.

Global elites representing business, politics, big tech, media, and academia are now in Washington, DC, for the 68th annual meeting of the Bilderberg Group.

Among the 120 invitees this year publicly acknowledged by Bilderberg are Pfizer CEO Albert Bourla, Henry Kissinger, former CIA head David Petraeus, former Google CEO Eric Schmidt, Sen. Kyrsten Sinema (D-AZ), and CIA Director William J. Burns.

UK Member of Parliament Tom Tugendhat, chair of the Foreign Affairs Committee in the House of Commons is also present.

So too Canada Deputy Prime Minister Chrystia Freeland and Mark Carney, vice chair of Brookfield Asset Management who served as the governor of the Bank of Canada from 2008 to 2013 and the governor of the Bank of England from 2013 to 2020.

The conference, initially started by the Dutch royal family in 1954, is seen as the genesis for ideas ranging from free trade agreements like NAFTA to the creation of the European Union, as Fox Metro reports. Key topics acknowledged for discussion in D.C. include the following.

- Geopolitical Realignment
- NATO Challenges
- China
- Indo-Pacific Realignment
- Sino-US Tech Competition
- Russia
- Continuity of Government and the Economy
- Disruption of the Global Financial System
- Disinformation
- Energy Security and Sustainability
- Post Pandemic Health
- Fragmentation of Democratic Societies
- Trade and Deglobalisation
- Ukraine

About two thirds of the participants come from Europe and the rest from North America; approximately a quarter are from politics and government and the rest from other fields.

The group describes itself and its activities thus: "The Bilderberg Meeting is a forum for informal discussions about major issues. The meetings are held under the Chatham House Rule, which states that participants are free to use the information received, but neither the identity nor the affiliation of the speaker(s) nor any other participant may be revealed. Thanks to the private nature of the Meeting, the participants take part as individuals rather than in any official capacity, and hence are not bound by the conventions of their

office or by pre-agreed positions. As such, they can take time to listen, reflect and gather insights. There is no detailed agenda, no resolutions are proposed, no votes are taken and no policy statements are issued."

The Bilderberg Group initially met in 1954 as Europe looked to rebuild from the ruins left by the Second World War.

The event, convened under the leadership of Prince Bernhard of the Netherlands, was first held in the Bilderberg hotel in Oosterbeek.

The known list of past attendees is vast. A number of them have gone on to lead nations shortly afterward: Angela Merkel attended in 2005, only months before becoming the German chancellor, while Bill Clinton attended in 1991 when he was still governor of Arkansas. Netherlands Prime Minister Mark Rutte is attending this year.

Anyone hoping for a day-by-day account of events is bound to be disappointed. The group does not release any notes or summaries of discussions held. Journalists are not allowed to report on the event, though some attend as participants. This year's meeting began on Thursday and will end Sunday.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

# **School shootings in United States**

- An article by Jaclyn Diaz titled "27 Schools Shootings Have Taken Place So Far This Year" was posted at npr.org on May 25, 2022.
- An article by Robby Soave titled "There Have Been 13 Mass School Shootings Since 1966, Not 27 This Year" was posted at reason.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Kylee Zempel titled "A Culture That Celebrates Dismembering Children in the Womb Can't Understand Why It's Afflicted With Mass Shootings" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "School Shootings Aren't Caused by Faulty Gun Laws, But by the Collapse of the Family" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Border Patrol Agents Stopped the Uvalde Shooter; Democrats Now Want to Investigate Their Actions" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.

# School shooting in Texas—lockdowns are common

■ An article by Paige Skinner titled "Campus Lockdowns Are So Common in Uvalde That Students Didn't Realize a School Shooting Was Happening" was posted at buzzfeed.news on May 27, 2022.

# School shooting in Texas—Biden's helpful suggestion

■ An article by Paul Best titled "President Biden Suggests Razing Texas Elementary School Where 21 People Were Killed, State Senator Says" was posted at foxnews.com on May 29, 2022.

## School shooting in Texas—school security or gun control

- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Bill Barr Explains the 'Only Thing' That Will Prevent School Shootings [Is School Security]" was posted at townhall. com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Donald Trump at NRA: If We Can Send \$40 Billion to Ukraine, We Can Protect Our Children's Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Patrick J. Gibbs titled "It's Time to Bring an End to 'Gun-Free Zones' " was posted at americanthinker.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "White House: Joe Biden Wants Gun Control, Does Not Support Hardening School Security" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Ohio GOP Governor [Mike DeWine] Expected to Sign Bill Allowing Armed Teachers, School Employees" was posted at dailywire.com on June 2, 2022.

# School shooting in Texas—Biden spreads disinformation

- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden on Memorial Day: 'The Constitution, the Second Amendment Was Never Absolute' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Biden Blasted for Spreading 'Disinformation' on Guns, Second Amendment" was posted at dailywire.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Biden Claims a 9 MM Bullet 'Blows the Lung Out of the Body' and People 'Couldn't Own Cannons' [When the Second Amendment Was Ratified]" was posted at dailywire.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell titled "Biden Repeats False Claim That You Couldn't Buy a Cannon When the Second Amendment Was Ratified After Paying Tribute to Victims of School Shooting in Texas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Jessica Chasmar titled "Biden Keeps Repeating False Second Amendment Claim, Despite Repeated Fact Checks" was posted at foxnews. com on June 1, 2022.

# School shooting in Texas—blame the 2nd Amendment

■ An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden Claims Gun Control Not About 'Taking Away' [Second Amendment] Rights Before Listing Ways He Wants to Take Away Rights" was posted at dailywire.com on June 2, 2022.

- An article by Gabriel Hays titled "Texas School Shooting Blamed on All Second Amendment Supporters by WaPo Columnist [Christina Emba]: "You, It's Your Fault" was posted at foxnews.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden Lectures Americans on Gun Control After Hunter Admitted to Firearm Malpractice" was posted at breitbart.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Joy Behar: Gun Manufactures Are 'Grooming' Kids to Love Guns" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Jordan Simon titled " 'The View': Whoopi Goldberg tells NRA They Have to 'Give Up' AR-15 Guns, Says 'You Can Have Your Other Yeehaw Guns' " was posted at shadowandact.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Kevin Tober titled "Joy Reid Compares Concerns Over Gun Confiscation With the Klan" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Weilun Soon titled "More Than 4,000 Salesforce Employees Have Signed an Open Letter Demanding the Company Cut Ties With the NRA" was posted at businessinsider.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bedard titled "Gun Sales Over 1 Million for 34 Straight Months" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 2, 2022.

## School shooting in Texas—don't blame the gun

- An article by Stephen Baskerville titled "The Real Reason Why Mass Shooters Kill [Is Often Related to the 'Fatherless']" was posted at americanthinker. com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Triples Down on Gun Bans for Americans While Repeating a False Claim" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Bud Kennedy titled "What Happens When 'Good Guys With Guns' Don't Use Them? In Uvalde, Texas, Children Die" was posted at startelegram on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "NYT Reporter [Michael D. Shear] Asks If Joe Biden Will Target Company That Made Gun Used in Texas Attack" was posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Elon Musk: 'The Right to Bear Arms Is an Important Safeguard Against Potential Tyranny of Government' "was posted at cnsnews.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Morris titled "Trump Says 'Existence of Evil' Is Why Law-Abiding Americans Need Second Amendment" was posted at foxnews.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Peter Hasson titled "[Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke Shifts Position on AR-15s Once Again [Back to Blaming Guns], Quietly Edits Campaign Website" was posted at foxnews.com on May 27, 2022.

- An article by Staff titled "Dan Bongino: Pretending That Guns Caused Texas School Shooting Is Not Being 'Serious About the Problem' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Winsome Sears on Texas School Shooting: 'It's Not the Gun' " was posted at foxnews.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "'This Is Why We Need the 2nd Amendment!' West Virginia Mystery Woman Is Hailed as a Hero for Using Legally-Owned Pistol to Kill Criminal Armed With an AR-15-Style Rifle at a Graduation Party a Day After Uvalde School Shooting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Ted Cruz: We Need More 'Armed Good Guys' Not More Gun Control" was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Joe Rogan: If You Ban Guns, Only Criminals Will Be Armed" was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.

# School shooting in Texas—court-packing and ending filibuster?

- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Democratic Senator Joe Manchin Says He Still Won't Back Removing the Filibuster to Pass Gun Reform After Texas Gunman Shot 19 Children Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 25, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "After Uvalde Shooting, Democrats Are Renewing Calls for Court Packing, End to Filibuster" was posted at townhall.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Progressive Democratic Rep. Mondaire Jones Tells Republicans 'We Will Eliminate the Filibuster and Pack the Court' in Order to Get 'Weapons of War' Off the Street" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 2, 2022.

#### Comments about SCOTUS abortion leak

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Supreme Court Marshalls Are 'Asking Clerks to Hand Over Cell Phone Records and Sign Affidavits' as They Ramp Up the Hunt for the Roe vs. Wade Leaker" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-life**

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "26% of Democrat Voters Say They're Pro-Life, but Only 1 House Democrat Is [Henry Cuellar of Texas]—and He's Hanging On by a Thread in Runoff" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 27, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Ben Kelley titled "Levin: 'Do You Think People Who Want to Slaughter Children' Will Be 'Mindful of a Law'?" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Frank Sumrall titled "Pregnancy Clinic in Lynnwood [Washington] Vandalized With Pro-Abortion Rights Messages" was posted at mynorthwest. com on May 27, 2022.

- An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "A Texas Minister [of the First Unitarian Church of Dallas] Helps Fly Dozens of Women to [Albuquerque] New Mexico Every Month to Get Abortions; He's One of Many Religious Leaders Working on Coordinating Abortion Care If Roe vs. Wade Is Overturned" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Maddy Welsh titled "University of Michigan Forms Pro-Aborstion Task Force" was posted at townhall.com on June 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about Pelosi and communion**

■ An article by Heather Hamilton titled "SF Archbishop Who Banned Pelosi From Communion Passed Over in Cardinal Assignment" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 30, 2022.

#### Pro-abortion vandalism and violence

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Pro-Abortion Vandalism and Violence Appears to Be a Pattern" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.

## Comments about rich getting richer

■ An article by Janon Fisher titled "Wall Street Banks Made \$2.3 Billion by Betting on Rising Inflation in 2021—Doubling the Amount They Made in 2019" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.

## Comments about government and corporate snooping

- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Nikki Schwab titled "The FBI May Have Conducted as Many as 3-4 Million Searches of Americans' Electronic Data Without a Warrant Last Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2022.
- Looking back to early May 2022, an article by Ryan Morgan titled "CDC Tracked 20+ Million U.S. Phones to Monitor Covid Lockdown Compliance Says New Report" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on May 3, 2022.
- Looking back to early May 2022, an article by John Solomon titled "Rand Paul: Time to Ban Feds From Tracking Americans Through Their Cell Phone Location Data" was posted at justthenews.com on May 5, 2022.

# **Comments about government and corporate censorship**

■ An article by Theo Wayt titled "China's Propaganda Ranks Highly on Google, YouTube Searches: Study" was posted at nypost.com on May 27, 2022.

## **Comments about climate warriors**

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Charles Gasparino titled "Even 'EV' Elon Musk Mocks Biden's 'Green' Hucksters" was posted at nypost.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Chuck Ross titled "Inconvenient Truth: Al Gore's 'Woke' Firm Invests in Chinese Slave Labor" was posted at freebeacon.com on May 28, 2022.

- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Pope Francis Names 'Climate Change' Warrior [San Diego Bishop Robert W. McElroy] a Cardinal" was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.
- Looking back to February 2020, an article by Thomas D. Williams titled "San Diego Bishop [Robert W. McElroy]: 'Death Toll' From Climate Change Worse Than Abortion" was posted at breitbart.com on Feb. 7, 2020.

# Fossil fuel-Biden's plan from day 1

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Democrat House Majority Leader [Steny Hoyer of Maryland] Claims 'We're at War' So Republicans Shouldn't Blame Biden for Energy Crisis" was posted at dailywire.com on May 13, 2022.

# Fossil fuel—Biden's "incredible transition"

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Lindsey] Graham: Biden Praising 'Transition' With High Gas Prices Is Admission It's Not the Putin Price Hike" was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.

## Fossil fuel—suspending state gas tax

■ An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "New York Suspends Gas Tax for the Rest of the Year as Prices Continue at Record Highs" was posted at dailywire.com on June 1, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- An article by Joseph R. Biden titled "My Plan for Fighting Inflation" was posted at wsj.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Henry Olsen titled "Opinion: Biden Just Admitted He Doesn't Have a Clue to Fight Inflation" was posted at washingtonpost.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "White House Denies Biden's Policies Are Causing Inflation" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Claudia Assis titled "U.S. Car Sales at 'Recessionary Levels'— as Inflation, Rising Interest Rate Concerns Increase, RBC Says" was posted at marketwatch.com on June 3, 2022.

# Shortage of baby food

- An article by Alexis Keenan titled "Baby Formula Shortage Raises the Question of Whether 'Big Formula' Should Be Broken Up" was posted at yahoo.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Another Airlift Proves Biden's Baby Formula Crisis Is Far From Over" was posted at townhall.com on June 1, 2022.

#### **Deficit**

■ An article by Haisten Willis titled "CBO Debt Estimates Undercut Biden's Big Deficit Reduction Claims" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 27, 2022.

#### **Finances**

- An article by Haisten Willis titled "Biden Continues Targeting Big Meat With New USDA Rules" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "'Remote Work Is No Longer Acceptable': Elon Musk Tells Tesla Staff They Face Being Fired Unless They Do 40 Hours in the Office Before Working [Extra] From Home" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Pat Ferrier titled "Buc-ee's [Travel Center Which Opened in Chute, Texas 40 Years Ago and Now Has 35 Stores in Texas] to Build Largest Location in the Nation in Johnstown [Colorado] Off Interstate 25" was posted at colorado.com on June 2, 2022.

# **Afghanistan migrants**

- Looking back to November 2021, an article by John Binder titled "DHS Mayorkas: 'Not All' Afghans Brought to U.S. Are Interviewed by Feds" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 16, 2021.
- An article by John Binder titled "Report: Biden Still Not Using Defense Department Database to Vet Afghans With Potential Terrorism Ties" was posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Massachusetts Governor [Charlie Baker] Vetoes Bill That Would Give Driver's Licenses to Illegal Immigrants" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Former ICE Chief [Jonathan Fahey]: Biden's Newest Border Rule to 'Help Illegal Aliens Get Into' U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.

# Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote' " was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

#### Comments about election news

■ An article by Mia Cathell titled "How Biden and the Democrats Lied About Georgia's 2021 Election Integrity Bill" was posted at townhall.com on May 23, 2022.

- A video and an article by Andrew Stiles and Thaleigha Rampersad titled "Watch: "Stacey Abrams Struggles to Explain Why Black Turnout Is Soaring Under 'Jim Crow 2.0' " were posted at freebeacon.com on May 24, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2021, an article by James Queally and Ruben Vives titled "Compton [California] City Councilman Charged With Election Rigging, Bribery in Race Decided by One Vote" was posted at latimes.com on Aug. 13, 2021.
- An article by James Queally titled "Compton City Council Election [in June 2021] Overturned in Wake of Vote Rigging Scandal [When Four Votes Were Cast by People Not Living in That District]" was posted at latimes.com on May 30, 2022.

## **Leftists angering Hispanic voters**

- An article by Mia Cathell titled "Biden Further Angers Hispanic Voters by Lifting Cuban, Venezuelan Sanctions" was posted at townhall.com on May 19, 2022.
- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "Joe Biden's Support Among Hispanic Americans Plummets From 55% to 26% in a Year as His Overall Approval Rating Slumps to Just 41% Amid Inflation, War in Ukraine and the Roe vs. Wade Fallout—Poll Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 20, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Biden's Performance With Hispanics Continues to Look Grim" was posted at townhall.com on May 20, 2022.

## Comments about defunding the police

- An article by Carl Samson titled "New York City Mayor Eric Adams Urges Support for Police After Subway Shootings: 'Raise Your Voice' " was posted at nextshark.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "San Francisco District Attorney [Chesa Boudin] Facing Recall, Claims He Never Supported Defunding Police" was posted at national review.com on June 1, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive theft

- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Is Nothing Sacred Anymore? Solid Gold Jeweled Tabernacle Worth \$2 Million Is Stolen From NYC Catholic Church by Warped Vandals Who Also Decapitated Marble Statue of Angel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 29, 2022.
- A video and an article by Alex Oliveira titled "Shocking Moment Shoplifters Ransack Sephora Store in Los Angeles and Fill Trash Bags With Beauty Products Before Calmly Walking Away as Employees Look Helplessly On" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled "Prolific Car Thief, 39, Is Jailed for Ten Years After Stripping Over 100 Vehicles and Leaving Many on Cinder Blocks in Oregon When DMV Worker Girlfriend Leaked Driver Information" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 30, 2022.

#### Comments about excessive violent crime

- An article by Natalie Neysa Alund titled "81-Year-Old Woman Carjacked While Handing Out Meals to Homeless in Southern California" was posted at usatoday.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "79 People Murdered in Washington D.C. So Far This Year; 45 of Those Murders Remain Unsolved" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Missouri Grocery Store Shopper Carrying a Rifle Is Robbed of His Weapon at Gunpoint by Fellow Customer Before Getting Another From His Car—Sparking Wild-West Style Shootout That Left Him and Two Onlookers Injured" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.

## **Comments about Jan. 6 Capitol riot**

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden Again Falsely Claims Trump Supporters Killed Police Officers on January 6" was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.

## Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Bryan Babb titled "Elite [San Francisco Lowell] High School Ended Merit-Based Admissions; It Was a Complete Disaster" was posted at dailycaller.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Matt Vespa titled "Oh, Good—Now We Have Teachers Asking Students How Comfortable They Are About Graphic Sex Acts" was posted at townhall.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Hajicek titled "Fairfax, Va. Parents Rally Against Policy Punishing Their Middle-Schoolers for Calling Boys Boys and Girls Girls" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "California State Senate Passes Bill to Allow Schools Not to Report Threats" was posted at breitbart.com on June 1, 2022.

# Comments about transgenders

- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Virginia AG [Jason Miyares] Backs Fired [West Point, Virginia] Teacher in First Amendment Case Over Preferred Pronouns" was posted at breitbart.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Greg Piper titled "Corporations Drop From Transgender Youth Program Partners Page After State Farm Exit" was posted at justthenews.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by John Vandiver titled "Air Force Wing Nixes Drag Queen Reading Event for Children at Ramstein [Air Base] Library [in Germany], Drawing LGBTQ Supporters' Ire" was posted at starsandstripes.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Nate Hochman titled "Why Are the Detroit Tigers Funding Gender-Transition Surgeries for Minors?" was posted at national review.com on May 27, 2022.

- An article by Elizabeth Troutman titled "No Free Lunch: Biden Administration Will Pull Meal Funding for Schools That Don't Comply With Its LGBT Agenda" was posted at freebeacon.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Pelosi: 'Extremist Republicans Are . . . Targeting Trans Children' and 'Bullying LGBTQ Students' " was posted at cnsnews.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "New Documentary Shows Pediatrician Saying Prepubescent Kids Are Ready for Trans Hormone Therapy 'Whenever They Ask for It'—and Claiming You Can 'Pause' Hormones 'Like Music' With the Same Drugs Used to Chemically Castrate Pedophiles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Amanda Harding titled "Indiana Town [Jasper] Cancels 'Family Friendly' Drag Show After Being Exposed by Libs of TikTok" was posted at dailywire.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Widburg titled "NASCAR Continues to Abandon Its Customer Base [by Celebrating LGBTQ+ Pride Month]" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 3, 2022.

## Comments about Florida and Disney

■ An article by Luke Dammann titled "Gay Days Takes Over Disney World Despite Florida Battle" was posted at itm.com (Inside the Magic) on June 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about Winsome Sears**

■ Looking back to April 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Winsome] Sears: The Rich Already Get to Decide What Their Kids Are Taught, Everyone Else Should Have That Power" was posted at breitbart.com on April 12, 2022.

# Comments about racism and white supremacy

- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Homeschooling Is Racist?" was posted at libertynation.com on May 22, 2022.
- An article by John R. Lott Jr. titled "Data Shows White Supremacists Are Not the Most Likely Mass Murderers" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 23, 2022.
- A video and an article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled "Watch: White [Robert Francis] Beto O'Rourke Supporter Calls Black Cop 'F\*\*king Disgusting Pig' at Anti-NRA Protest" were posted at breitbart.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Alison Cutler titled "Confederate Flags Are Banned From CMA Country Music Festival, Officials Announce" was posted at observer.com on June 2, 2022.

# **Comments about critical race theory**

■ An advertisement for a free eBook written by Dr. Ben Carson titled "Get Your Free [eBook] Copy of '5 Answers to Critical Race Theory'" is posted at american cornerstone.org.

■ An article by Tom Brown titled "Actor Kirk Cameron Blasts America's Public Schools for Becoming Breeding Grounds for Far-Left Progressive Agendas, Including CRT and Gender Ideology" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.

## **Comments about crimes against Black citizens**

■ An article by Brooke Leigh Howard titled "White Man Caught on Video Taunting Black Spa Owner: 'Your Race Destroyed My Life' " was posted at dailybeast.com on May 31, 2022.

# **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- Looking back to July 2020, an article by Mike Gonzalez and Andrew Olivastro titled "The Agenda of Black Lives Matter Is Far Different From the Slogan" was posted at heritage.org on July 3, 2020.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "BLM Rails Against Biden Executive Order: 'Policing' Is a 'White Supremacist Institution' Rooted in 'Slave Patrolling' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.

## Comments about police misconduct

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Bodycam Photo Shows Moment Kansas City Woman, 26, 'Aimed Her Gun at Police' Before She Was Shot Five Times Then Handcuffed While Bleeding Through Her White Shirt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.

# Comments about district attorney misconduct

■ An article by A. Benjamin Mannes titled "How a New Wave of Woke District Attorneys Are Allowing Criminals to Flourish" was posted at dailywire.com on June 1, 2022.

# Amber Heard—women abuse men more than you think

- Looking back to February 2016, an article by Julie Schwietert Collazo titled "I Didn't Know a Man Could Be Abused by a Woman" was posted at goodhousekeeping.com on Feb. 24, 2016.
- Looking back to February 2019, an article by Sheri Jacobson titled "Women Abusing Men—What It Is and What to Do Next" was posted at harleytherapy.co.uk on Feb. 21, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Lisa Davis titled "Male Domestic Abuse Is More Common Than You Think" was posted at familyre-sourcesinc.org on Aug. 22, 2019.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by Alyssa Guzman and Lillian Gissen titled "Ireland Baldwin Slams Amber Heard as a 'Disaster Human Being' Who Used Her 'Very Womanhood to Play Victim and Turn the World Against the Man' [Johnny Depp]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 23, 2022.
- A book by Ann Silvers titled "Abuse of Men by Women: It Happens, It Hurts and It's Time to Get Real About It" is posted at annsilvers.com.

## **Amber Heard found guilty**

- An article by Mark Daniell titled "Amber Heard's Kate Moss Mention Had Johnny Depp's Legal Team Cheering [Because Heard Lied About Depp's Treatment of Moss and She Opened the Door to Put Moss on the Stand to Say That]" was posted at torontosun.com on May 11, 2022.
- An article by Effie Orfanides titled "Bethany Frankel Tears Into 'Crazy Town' Amber Heard" was posted at heavy.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Emma Nolan titled "How One Sentence in Amber Heard's Testimony [Acknowledging That the Op-Ed Was About Johnny Depp] Could Sink Her Case—Lawyer" was posted at newsweek.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Petition to Get Amber Heard Dropped From Aquaman #2 Hits 4.4 Million Just Shy of Target as Jury in Defamation Trial With Johnny Depp Continues Deliberations" was posted at dailymail. co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article titled "Jury Awards \$15 Million to Johnny Depp in Libel Suit, \$2 Million to Amber Heard in Countersuit" was posted at yahoo.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Bates titled "How Amber Heard Was Unravelled by Kate Moss and [Heard's] Charity Lies in a Sordid TV Trial That's Left Her Life in Tatters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jan Moir titled "Amber Heard Wanted to Be a Heroine, but Now She's Defined by This Circus of Sadness; What Future Awaits the Actress Who Stands Before the World Exposed as a Teller of Lies?" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "Amber Heard's Statement After Losing Trial Leaves Court Watchers 'Stunned' [Because She Seemed to Learn Nothing From the Six-Week Trial]" was posted at townhall.com on June 3, 2022.

# **Comments about Anthony Fauci**

- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Beware Fauci's Scheme to Empower the World Health Organization" was posted at townhall.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Reilly titled "Dr. Fauci Says He'll Be Gone by 2024, Regardless of Who Is in White House" was posted at nypost.com on June 1, 2022.

# Pandemic regulations had negative consequences

■ An article by Chris Morris titled "Doctor Who Sold Hydroxychloroquine Early in the Pandemic Is Going to Prison for 30 Days" was posted at fortune. com on May 31, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccine mandates

■ An article by Staff titled "Unvaccinated Students Not Allowed to Walk at Granada Hills [California] High School Graduation" was posted at cbslosangeles. com on May 27, 2022.

#### Comments about vaccines

- An article by Joseph Shepherd titled "How the Covid Vaccines Kill [Myocarditis; Vascular Damage and Heart Attack Risk; and Neurodegenerative Disease]" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by April Ryan titled "Dr. Fauci Sounds the Alarm for Black Americans to Get Boosted, Continue to Get Vaxxed" was posted at thegrio.com on June 1, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

■ An article by Tom Tapp titled "Indoor Mask Mandate in Los Angeles Will Return This Month if Covid Hospitalization Increases Continue on Pace" was posted at deadline.com on June 2, 2022.

# Comments about masks on planes

■ An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Airlines' Mask Mandates May Soon Be Reinstated as DOJ Appeals Ruling by Trump-Appointed Judge That Struck Down Face Covering Requirement on Public Transportation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.

## Media buries Tulsa-shooting story—shooter was black

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "The Liberal Media Is Going to Bury the Tulsa Shooting" was posted at townhall.com on June 3, 2022.

#### Other comments about the media

- An article by Michael Schneider titled "Jussie Smollett Finds a Home at BET+ for His Post-Scandal Directorial Debut—'B-Boy Blues' " was posted at variety.com on May 25, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Masculine, Pro-American 'Top Gun Maverick' Blasts to \$146 Million Opening, Towers Over Woke Flops" was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.
- A video and article by Rebeccan F. Thies titled "Watch: Michigan Professor [Michael Fayz of Wayne State University] Tells Students to Watch 'Actual, Honest-to-God . . . Professional News' Like MSNBC [ABC, NBC and CBS], While Trashing Fox" were posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Michael Brown titled "June Is LGBTQ+ Pride Month and Google Won't Let You Forget It" was posted at townhall.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Mark Finkelstein titled "Inconvenient Truth: CNN Admits Majority Doesn't Want More Gun Control" was posted at newsbusters.org on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Kylee Zempel titled "The Real Loser in the Johnny Depp vs. Amber Heard Defamation Drama Is the Washington Post" was posted at thefederalist.com on June 2, 2022.

# **Comments about Hunter Biden and family**

- An article by Ashe Schol titled "Reminder: These 50 Intelligence Officers Claimed, Without Evidence, That New York Post's Hunter Biden Story Was Russian Disinformation" was posted at dailywire.com on March 19, 2022.
- An article by John Nolte titled "Far-Left Daily Beast [Publication] Grovels Apology to Hunter Laptop Whistleblower" was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.

# **Comments about investigation by John Durham**

- Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 16, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Court Testimony Shows Spygate Conspirators Deceived the FBI Using Same Strategy Twice" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 26, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Hillary Clinton Lawyer Michael Sussmann Is Acquitted of Lying to FBI in John Durham's Russia Probe: Trump Tears Into 'Corrupt' Legal System and 'Partisan' Compromised Judges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Juror Who Acquitted Sussmann: 'There Are Bigger Things' Than Lying to FBI" was posted at breitbart.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Barr Says Durham 'Accomplished Something Far More Important' Than Sussmann Conviction" [Pulling Back the Curtain on the Clinton Campaign] was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Ex-Attorney General Bill Barr: Durham 'Brought Out the Truth in Two Important Areas' [the Role of the Clinton Campaign and Dreadful Behavior of FBI]" was posted at cnsnews.com on June 2, 2022.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

- An article by Tyler Olson titled "Biden Repeats False Claim About Trips to Iraq and Afghanistan, This Time to Graduating Midshipmen" was posted at foxnews.com on May 27, 2022.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Joe Biden's Loose Lip Could Sink Ships" was posted at nypost.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by J.B. Shurk titled "Help! The (Pretend) President Has Fallen and Can't Get Up!" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Haisten Willis titled "Delaware Denizen: Biden Outpaces Predecessors on Vacation Time" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on June 2, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Jonathan Bernstein titled "Op-Ed: Biden's Approval Slump Hits a Dreary New Milestone" was posted at bloomberg.com on May 27, 2022.

- A video and an article titled "Washington Post Op-Ed Argues Biden Is Tougher on China Than Obama" was posted at foxnews.com on May 30, 2022.
- An article by Joseph R. Biden Jr. titled "President Biden: What America Will and Will Not Do in Ukraine" was posted at nytimes.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Joe Biden to College Graduates: 'Get Going' for God's Sake' and Take Back Country From 'Darkest Forces' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 28, 2022.
- An article by Randy Clark titled "Many Border Patrol Agents, Cops Who Responded to Uvalde School Shooting Uninvited From Biden Event [in Uvalde]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Alec Baldwin Roasted for Hot Take on Workplace 'Safety' As Fatal Film Set Shooting Lawsuits Proceed" was posted at breitbart.com on May 29, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden and Kamala's White House 'Blaxit': 21 Black Aides Have Left the Administration Since December Because There Is 'Little Support From Their Superiors and Few Chances for Promotion' "was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled "Connecticut Governor and Secretary of State Offer \$150,000 Salary to Hire 'Misinformation Spotter' Ahead of November Elections: The Watchdog Is Expected to Trawl 4Chan, Facebook and Social Media Sites for Fake News" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Nikki Schwab titled "Biden Makes Admiral Linda Fagan the First Woman to Head a Military Branch as Coast Guard Commandant and Says Challenges Include Fighting Climate Change and 'Over-Fishing' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Jared Knott titled "How the Democrats Defraud Black America" was posted at americanthinker.com on June 2, 2022.

#### **Comments about conservatives**

- An article by Lawrence Mower, Mary Ellen Klas, Ana Ceballos and Romy Ellenbogen titled "DeSantis Vetoes Many GOP Priorities as He Approves Record \$110 Billion State Budget" was posted at miamiherald.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "DeSantis to Veto \$35 Million [Professional Hockey] Tampa Bay Rays Facility Over Team's Anti-Gun Statement" was posted at dailywire.com on June 2, 2022.

# **Trump supporters and detractors**

■ An article by Julian Kaplan and Joseph Zeballos-Roig titled "Joe Manchin Could Agree to a Build Back Better That Keeps Most of the Trump Tax Cuts" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 27, 2022.

#### **General interest**

- An article by Gina Martinez titled "Southwest Airline Passenger, 29, Who Broke Flight Attendant's Teeth in Vicious Midair Attack Is Sentenced to 15 Months in Prison and Banned From Flying for Three Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 27, 2022.
- An article by David Porter titled "After Mass Shooting, NYC Explores Gun Detectors in Subways" was posted at apnews.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by David Aaro titled "[NFL Cleveland] Browns' Deshaun Watson Now Facing 23rd Civil Lawsuit Over Alleged Sexual Misconduct" was posted at foxnews.com on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Victoria Allen titled "Why Women Should Exercise in the Morning and Men at Night—Females Can Burn Fat Better in Early Hours While Males Benefit From Working Out in Evenings; Study Suggests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 31, 2022.
- An article by Maddie Capron titled "Bison Gores Tourist and Tosses Her 10 Feet at Yellowstone National Park, Rangers Say" was posted at idahostateman.com on June 1, 2022.
- An article by Irina Ivanova titled "California Is Rationing Water Amid Its Worst Drought in 1,200 Years" was posted at cbsnews.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "'Hollywood Is Not America': Why So Many Celebrities Are Leaving Los Angeles" was posted at dailywire.com on June 2, 2022.
- An article by Emma Colton titled "Sandmann Lawyer Joins Rittenhouse Team, Says Zuckerberg a 'Top' Target of Numerous 'Solid' Lawsuits" was posted at foxnews.com on June 2, 2022.

\* \* \* \* \*

**Isaiah 55:6-11**—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."